
Holy Family Pastoral Council Meeting 

September 15, 2021 

Present:  Lori Ludwig, Jean Schram, Jim Stewart, Mike Vander Sanden, Fr. Ryan, Chuck Hornung, Mike 

Immel, Chris Dudzinski, Julie Baltz, Elaine Graf, Brian Seil, Fr. Edward 

Absent: Mike Bauer, Erick Contreras, Susana Ocampo, Patty King 

August minutes approved as written 

 
 
Rectory update – Fr. Ryan 

 Archdiocese has given approval for purchase of real estate across from the church. 

 November closing date 

 Fr. Ryan, Fr. Ed and Fr. Justin to move in January 

 Fr. Alex and Fr. Onildo will arrive in January.  They will move into Sacred Heart initially 

until renovations are complete. 

 Local contractor bidding for work will follow shortly. 

 Spring open house is the goal. 

 Potential for a registry to outfit rectory with dishes etc. 

 Estate sale for Sacred Heart items once moves are complete. 

 

Listening session Sunday 9/18/21 at Our Risen Savior on what to do with the Rectory on site. 

Potential to sell Sacred Heart 

Potential to sell St. Peter Rectory to sports club or local investor. 

 

Young adult representative 
Susanna was not present to discuss her ideas on the subject. 
 
Strategic Plan Sub Committee met  
These were the main topics 

 Pull out relevant goals on current plan 

 Seek additional plan models to compare 

 Will review 2017 Parish survey results 
o Potentially target the survey to regular mass attendees 

 Next Meeting is October 12th 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

New Business 



How to Promote the Parish Council 
Badges for all council members to wear at mass 
Website will note who is on council but no direct contact information 

 
 
A schedule will be provided for commissions to meet and update parish council 

Finance will update the Parish council next month. 
SMS comes to provide updates 

 
 
Facility Study 
November will have this discussion with Parish Council 
Building condition updates as well as uses 
 
Potential lighting project for Holy Family 

Site lighting is obsolete. 
Controls are also obsolete 
$250K project for complete replacement with LED system 
$300K donation from McGalloway family would cover the expense. 
 Donation was provided for these types of repairs 
Possibility of changing lights in the church to update 
Energy efficiency is gained 
 

Topic of adding the major building expenses annually to bulletin was brought up. 
This will provide insight as to what is done at each facility 

 
Christian Formation liaison update (Liaison not present): 
 Minutes were attached to council meeting invite 
Fr. Ed will be at all Christian Formation meetings as the “Chaplain” 
 Potential for shortage of catechists 
 
Misc. 

Mike brought up that this was the first meeting of the fall for men’s group  
 41 Men attending 
 Very Successful 
 
Woman’s groups have availability for different options as well 
 
Human concerns report – Elaine: 
 How to better ask for volunteers 
  Homeless Shelter 
  Meal distribution 
 
Donut Sunday?  Trial at different sites this Sunday.  Mixed Success across 

 
Chris to do closing prayer in October 
Closing Prayer:  Mike Immel 


